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September 6, 2012








Dear Colleague,





I recently sat with a pastor in Philadelphia who gave words to something that had been on my heart.  He said, "It matters to me who my colleagues are."  Every time a pastor preaches a false gospel, has a moral failure, uses his pulpit to bully, or simply quits, it reflects poorly on the whole.  In 2012, does our profession hold the trust of the people as it once did? It matters to me that I can trust you and that you can trust me.  We are teammates in the challenge of fulfilling the mission of God!





How can we help to ensure trust, integrity, passion and longevity in ministry? Many districts have begun assessing men and women wrestling with a call from the outset.  Taking a day or a weekend, they are looking at personality strengths and weaknesses, their understanding of the practices of ministry, hearing their articulation of a call, and assigning mentors.  This process can allow the church to better discern how to place and train the called of the church.  





Please be assured we are not beginning to assess candidates in order to add barriers to the pastorate, but in the effort to mentor and develop properly those called into ministry.  We want to confirm there is a call into ministry, and give help to our called and not just pass them along.  After all, these men and women are soon to be our colleagues.  And it matters who our colleagues are.  





As you can see, the cost is significant.  Our hope is that the local congregation will help with at least 50% of the registration fees.  Please support these students in whatever way you can as they begin to see clearly what it means to be called of God, and what that looks like in their life.





Grace and Peace,





Timothy Brooks


Secretary, Board of Ministerial Studies

















 








